
16th July 2021 

WE MADE IT! What a week and what a year! Two bubbles have popped this week and staff 

have had to self isolate but we have all pulled together and kept going in true Knypersley 

fashion. We were so sad that one of our bubbles was a year 4 class but Class 8— we will 

give you your send off soon.  

Who knows what the summer will bring and what September will look like. We will need to 

formulate an outbreak control plan over the summer and also reduce down our main 

Risk Assessment to run alongside it. Our MAT has been working with Becky Lee on 

what that plan will look like and Staffordshire are sending the template out for the 

OMP shortly. Meanwhile if our school is bug free this is typically what normal will 

look like in September:  

 Be able to bring lunchboxes 

 Bring home and return a reading book bag on a daily basis 

 Not wear masks outdoors on the school site 

 Lend books from our library 

 Take part in assemblies together throughout the week 

 Eat lunch together in the school hall 

 Play together on our school yard 

 Be asked to hand wash and sanitise regularly. 

 Work with each other in a well ventilated classroom 

 Have the equipment we use cleaned frequently 

 Be reminded often to ‘catch it bin it kill it’  using tissues provided for me 

 Be asked to maintain social distancing when indoors 

You will receive class information to your email address from your child’s new teacher 

over the holidays containing everything you need to know to come to school on the 
first day and ensure you have your new homework email address.  

Up to 19th August we would be grateful if you could confirm positive PCR results for 
any pupil in our school by emailing admin@knypersley.staffs.sch.uk. This will enable us 

to support the Local Outbreak Team in identifying all close contacts and informing 
them to self-isolate. 

It just leaves me to say THANK YOU AND WELL DONE to all of our children. They 
have been amazing this year, adapting to all the changes with a smile and        
determination to always try their best. Every member of staff has given their all to 

ensure they have kept the children and their colleagues safe and worked so hard to 
keep up with the curriculum and celebrate progress. A special mention to Mrs Heath 

and Mrs Finch for keeping the office going and communication strong. Also to Mr 
Finch, who has looked after all of us, keeping us topped up with all the cleaning   

solutions needed during the day and everything running smoothly. Lastly, I would like 
to thank you as parents, your support, encouragement, kind words and messages have 
made this so much easier to manage.  

We wish you all a safe and healthy summer. Take care and we will see you on 
THURSDAY 2nd SEPTEMBER 2021. Love Mrs Goodyear and the Knypersley Family xx 



We start week 1 of the school dinner menu 
when we return 

Worker of the Week 

Busy Bees All of Busy Bees  

Caterpillars Alithea Ibrahim 

Class 2  All of Class 2  

Class 3  All of Class 3  

Class 4  All of Class 4  

Class 5  All of Class 5 

Class 6  Izzi Daniels  

Class 7  Isabelle Sansome  

Class 8  All of Class 8 

Class 9  All of Class 9  

Achiever of the Week 

Busy Bees All of Busy Bees  

Caterpillars Jenson Colton  

Class 2  All of Class 2  

Class 3  All of Class 3  

Class 4  All of Class 4 

Class 5  All of Class 5  

Class 6  Maisie Evans 

Class 7  Evie Pointon and Verity Reeves 

Class 8  All of Class 8 

Class 9  All of Class 9 

Congratulations 

Celebrate Good Times!  

     House points 

Congratulations to Fire 

 Fire  587  Water  556  

 Air  574  Earth  538 

 Keep up the good work everyone!  

This week Rockstars can reflect on the 
year and celebrate successes! 

Thank you so much for making Knypersley 
the best place to be! 

 

Nursery  All the Nursery 

Busy Bees All of Busy Bees 

Caterpillars Ibrahim Yasin 

Class 2  All of Class 2 

Class 3  All of Class 3 

Class 4  All of Class 4  

Class 5  All of Class 5 

Class 6  All of Class 6 

Class 7  All of Class 7  

Class 8  All of Class 8 

Class 9  All of Class 9 

 

Mrs Goodyear’s Rockstars  

All of the Knypersley Family  
 

Knypersley Rockstars 

Congratulations 

Do you follow us on twitter? We 
share lots of information via 
tweets!!   @KnypersleyFirst  

Message for Year 4 Parents. 

If your child is using Kidz Zone or currently has school meals, 

can we ask that you now regularly check ParentPay to ensure 

that any overdue balance is brought up to date or any credit used 

before the end of the school year. 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE 

If you have any of the following symptoms of coronavirus you must book 
a PCR test immediately: 

 a high temperature 

 a new, continuous cough 

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste 

Please be aware that it is possible to catch coronavirus and not display 
any symptoms. Many people who have tested positive also displayed 
other symptoms. Therefore it is advised that you need to book a     coro-
navirus test as a precaution if you or your child have symptoms such as: 
Please remember Lateral Flow Tests should not be used on young chil-
dren. 

 Headaches 

 Aches and pains 

 Feeling very tired for no good reason 

 Sore throat 

 Runny nose 

 Sneezing 

 ‘tummy ache’ in children  

 

Attendance 

Busy Bees    78.8% Class 5  81.8% 

Caterpillars   83.1% Class 6  81.9% 

Class 2          79.1% Class 7  81.7% 

Class 3          78.4% Class 8  98.9% 

Class 4  97.4% Class 9  84.5% 

Week Commencing 5th July 2021 

Class 8 with 98.9% 

 AN EXCELLENT ACHIEVEMENT 

Well done for trying so hard this year 

                 Whole School Attendance 83.0% 

https://twitter.com/KnypersleyFirst

